
 
  

Perranporth Community Primary School   

The G.R.E.E.N. Curriculum  
Growing – Relevant – Environment – Engaging – Nurture  

Our Perranporth GREEN Curriculum had a very 

musical input this week! In Year 4, children had 

the opportunity to Nurture their musical interests 

and talents by starting ukelele lessons with a spe-

cialist teacher. The class had a fantastic time get-

ting to grips with this wonderful instrument and 

learning  how to play along to a song altogether! 

 

We were also very grateful to experience an ex-

tremely Engaging musical assembly this week 

too. Mrs Green welcomed Lily’s granny Dorcas, 

who shared her amazing musical skills playing 

three different types of saxophone. This was a 

marvelous way to introduce the children to woodwind instruments and pitch. We’d like to 

say a huge thank you to Dorcas for such an inspiring performance. 

After School Clubs 

Letters for this term’s after school clubs, have gone home and sign up is now com-

pleted. Clubs will start next week from Monday. 

Our new Lego Club has been an extremely popular choice and due to the limited 

number of places, we have had to make some difficult decisions regarding who 

can attend. 

One of the main aims of our After School Clubs is for as many children as possible to attend at least one club and 

therefore, priority has been given to those children for whom this club was their only choice. 

We do understand that some children will naturally be disappointed that they have not been given a place this 

time and should this club run again in the Summer Term, those children will be given first choice as to whether 

they wish to attend. Thank you for your understanding. 

Mr McCallum - Leaving 
 

We heard the sad news this week that Mr McCallum, our Year 4 teacher, is set to leave Perranporth 

School at the end of the Spring Term. Mr McCallum has loved teaching at our school (and we’ve 

loved having him here!!), but he has been successful in securing a position at Truro College, working 

with young adults. This is a very exciting change for him in his teaching career and something we 

know he’ll be brilliant at doing!  

Although he’s still going to be here for several weeks yet, we would like to take the opportunity to 

thank Mr McCallum for his wonderful teaching at Perranporth and will wish him the very best of luck 

in his new post after Easter. In the meantime, we’re sure he’s going to make his last term with us a very special one 

and enjoy the coming weeks with his class.  

We will of course let parents know what our teaching plans for the Summer Term in Year 4 will be very soon.  

Lateness at Morning Drop Off 
 

We have been experiencing an increase in the number of children arriving late to school in the 

mornings in recent months. We do appreciate that getting children ready for school can be very 

challenging and that there can be various barriers that can get in the way of children arriving on 

time. However, it is very important that children do arrive at school between 8.30am and 8.45am 

each day in order to ensure that they can participate in all of the day’s learning. It is also very dis-

ruptive to lessons when children arrive late. 

In order to properly understand the reasons for lateness, we will now be requesting parents to sign their child in 

as late at the School Office. We would very much appreciate your parental support in ensuring that children ar-

rive at school on time. Thank you. 



Y5 &Y6 Girl's Rugby Taster Day Sun 14 January 

 

Perranporth Sirens Women and Girls Rugby Club have put together an open day this Sunday 

14th January 2pm, in accordance with the England Rugby 'Inner Warrior' camp format. 

 

Over the last 6 years, the 'Inner Warrior' camps have introduced over 25,000 women and girls 

to rugby, and we are using this format to help promote the local girls teams in Perranporth (The Sirens), which 

has already proven to be very popular. Lots of Perranporth School Year 5 and 6 girls are already very much in-

volved, so there's plenty of friendly faces! 

 

Sunday 14th January will be a great opportunity to come along, try out some training and play some tag rugby 

(non-contact). 

We will be kicking off (pun intended) at 2pm, 

down at the rugby pitches in Perranporth. Any 

girls in Year 5 and 6 that would like to come 

along are hugely welcome! 

 

It would be great to see you there!!  


